Releases: Answers

1. No – no release should be asked for. According to the “we owe”, the customer is owed floormats from the car deal. Simply providing something to which a customer is already entitled is not consideration to support a release.  For best practices, there should be a note on or attached to the “We Owe” with the date of the completion and that the consumer was fully satisfied.  

2. No – no release should be asked for. The parties are doing what is required under the spot delivery agreement.  Once the deal is rescinded, the parties must be returned to the status prior to the sale. That means the refund must be given to the customer because the customer is entitled to it. There is no consideration for simply doing what the agreement provides. This is also true if the customer provided a trade instead of a deposit. The customer’s trade should be returned to them on a rescinded deal under the spot delivery agreement.

3. Yes – release should be requested of consumer. There are grounds for a dispute over whether repairs are warranted. While the customer claims the problem arose at 900 miles, the vehicle was not presented to the dealership until it had 1,200 miles – out of the warranty coverage. When the dealership decides, as a matter of goodwill, not to have a dispute with a customer, the dealer is providing something more than that to which the customer is entitled from the dealer’s standpoint. The customer may disagree with the dealer’s position, but providing the relief to the customer that the dealer does not feel is contractually required is consideration to support a release. 

4. No – no release should be asked for. The customer is entitled by federal law to the recall repair. Simply providing the repair is not consideration to support a release, even when the nature of the repair may lead to some customer dissatisfaction. If there is a lawsuit, the dealer is entitled to full indemnification by the manufacturer under the dealer sales and service agreement and under federal law. 

5. No – no release should be asked for. If the terminated employee is paid according to the pay plan, he is receiving nothing other than that to which he is already entitled. There is no consideration to support a release.  

6. Yes – release should be requested of employee. There is a dispute over whether the employee was entitled to pay for the additional two deals. If the dealership pays to buy peace, it is entitled to know further demands will be prevented through a release. The agreement to pay despite the dispute is consideration for the release. 

7. Yes, but.  The Age Discrimination in Employment Act (ADEA) requires additional provisions in a release of potential ADEA claims by an employee 40 years of age or older and a waiting period.  For a release to be a valid waiver of ADEA rights, the law requires that it must:

· be in writing and be understandable;
· specifically refer to ADEA rights or claims;
· not waive rights or claims that may arise in the future;
· be in exchange for valuable consideration;
· advise the individual in writing to consult an attorney before signing the waiver; and
· provide the individual at least 21 days to consider the agreement and at least seven days to revoke the agreement after signing it. 

Whether a release is effective can be complicated. If you have questions about whether you should seek a release in a specific situation, consult the dealer’s legal advisor.  
